
 

 
 AGENDA ITEM NO. 16 

   
 Report To: Education & Communities 

  Committee  
   

Date:    22 January 2013  

 Report By: Corporate Director Education, 
Communities and Organisational 
Development 

Report No:  
EDUCOM/07/13/WB 

   
 Contact Officer: Wilma Bain (Head of Education) Contact No: 01475 712891 
   
 Subject: The Naming of the New Shared Campus in Port Glasgow 

 
 

   
   

1.0 PURPOSE  
   

1.1 The purpose of this paper is to seek approval from Committee members for the 
proposed name for the new Shared Campus in Port Glasgow which is scheduled to 
open by October 2013. 

 

   
   

2.0 SUMMARY  
   

2.1 St Stephen’s High School and Port Glasgow High School will move into a new purpose-
built multi-million pound campus on or before October 2013 which has been built on the 
former site of Port Glasgow High School.  This new shared campus will also house the 
new ASN school – Craigmarloch School – formed by the amalgamation of Glenburn and 
Lilybank schools. 

 

   
2.2 The Port Glasgow Shared Campus Working Group has met regularly throughout the 

planning and development stages of the new shared campus.   Its membership includes 
elected members, the Head Teachers of the schools who will operate within the new 
shared campus, representatives from the schools’ Parent Councils, Church 
representatives, teacher union representatives, members of the School Estate and 
senior officers from Education Services. 

 

   
2.3 The Shared Campus Working Group proposed Port Glasgow Community Campus as 

the name for the new Shared Campus.  Shared Campus Working Group members were 
asked to report back to their various groups as part of a consultation exercise.  Head 
Teachers confirmed that Parent Councils had been consulted and supported the 
proposed name.   

 

   
   

3.0 RECOMMENDATIONS  
   

3.1 The Education and Communities Committee is asked to approve the naming of the new 
shared campus as ‘Port Glasgow Community Campus’. 

 

   
   
  

 
Albert Henderson 
Corporate Director 
Education, Communities and  Organisational Development 
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